Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Down South Bar in New Germany

Date: Aug 29th, 2015
Officers Present:

	President:
	Keith “Smoker” Efron
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Fred Pawelk
	

	Vice President:
	Mike Berger
	X
	
	John Houston
	

	Chapter Rep:
	Mike Jencks
	X
	
	Keith Knee
	X

	Treasurer:
	Becky Hasslen
	X
	
	Mary Berger
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Mike Shinn
	X

	
	
	
	
	Steve “Cousin Steve” Johnson
	


Total number of members attending:  36 Guests: Spencer, Sue, Barry & Laurie
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: Charlie at 3:12 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks: Smoker - thanks for coming out, thanks to everyone at the Down South Bar, thanks to everyone who participated at the bike shows at Camp Courage & Camp Friendship. Mike - Glad to see everyone here, hope everyone comes to the rally

OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary’s report: Only Motions from the last mtg were read
Motion to accept the minutes - Charm, 2nd Ken. Motion - Passed
Treasurer's Report: 
	Started July with
	
	 $ 2,682.21 

	
	
	

	Income:
	Memberships
	 $    117.00 

	
	Total:
	 $    117.00 

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	1st Class Road Noise mailing
	 $         4.00 

	
	Products - Officers' name badges & business cards
	 $       80.00 

	
	Total:
	 $       84.00 

	
	
	

	July Ending Balance
	
	 $ 2,715.21 

	
	
	

	Earmarks
	
	

	
	Seed money for promotional idea
	 $       96.56 

	
	Products donated to 2014 ABATE U Auction
	 $       70.00 

	
	Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Room @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)
	 $       90.00 

	
	Reimburse half of Road Guard training fee for up to nine people
	 $    135.00 

	
	1/4 page ad in the RN for membership table at the Gear Head Get Together
	 $       35.00 

	
	Business card ad in the Road Noise for Crow River Farms
	 $       12.00 

	
	Annual blanket events insurance policy
	 $    125.00 

	
	2015 State Rally corn feed
	 $    100.00 

	
	1/2 page ad for the fall fundraiser
	 $       45.50 

	
	2015 Member of the Year
	 $       90.00 

	
	2016 Grounded Hogs party
	 $    900.00 

	
	Total:
	 $ 1,699.06 

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	 $       20.60 

	MRF Donation Fund:
	
	 $    213.58 

	Chapter Gambling Fund:
	
	 $       23.99 

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	 $       18.17 

	Toys for Tots Fund:
	
	 $       50.77 

	Buddy Bear Fund:
	 
	 $       17.00 

	Grand Total:
	
	 $ 3,059.32 

	
	
	

	
	Spendable
	 $ 1,016.15 


Motion to increase the MRF Fund from $213.58 to $500.00 and donate the $500.00 to the MRF at the Meeting of Minds in Wisconsin – Charlie, 2nd Todd Motion - Passed

Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Popeye, 2nd Dave C.  Motion - Passed
Chapter Rep Report: 

State Rally bike raffle tickets still available. Trifolds, postcards and Dial-A-Ride information available. Quarterly budget passed around. We donated Buddy Bears to the Montrose Fire dept a Thank you note was passed around. A Write to Ride rocker & Officer pins were handed out. All 1000 ABATE U raffle tickets were sold. Freedom First Riders came in 1st place 180 tickets sold by the deadline, Borderland came in 2nd at 136 tickets. PAC report as June 30th, 2015 we have a cash balance $18,631.23. Special thanks to Borderland, Buffalo Ridge, Freedom First, Heart of the Lakes, Lake & Northeast chapters for their donations and fundraising activities this quarter. Mark Senn thanks all the chapters. Mike touched on the incident in Waco Texas contact Frank Ernst and/or Jason Hill for more information on this topic. Jason Hill is with the National U.S. Defenders Office. Check out Frank's NCOM article in the September Road Noise.
Motion to accept the Chapter Rep’s report - Ken, 2nd Charm. Motion - Passed

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Special Events (Becky and Dave C.): State Rally corn feed at 3pm. Toys for Tots fundraiser on Oct 24th from noon to 4pm at the Crossbar, volunteer bartenders needed, there will be a potluck also please bring a dish. Fall fundraiser will be a Pool/Dart tournament at Delano Lanes Nov 14th from 1pm to 4pm. Hayes' Public House is willing to host a fundraiser for us, more info to come. Next spring we will have another garage sale Mike Jencks' house in Buffalo. Becky/Dave would like someone to take charge of organizing the spring run. Next meeting will be 1hr before the next scheduled meeting. Mike B. thanked everyone who helped at the Gear Head Get Together
Training and Education (Mary): Nothing to report

Membership (Dave C.): As of Aug 2nd we have 254 chapter members. July new members 13 singles & 2 couples. At the Gear Head Get Together we got 1 renewal, there was a lot of interest and information was handed out. Thank you Mike & Mary Berger, Buzz & Karen, Gramps & Rosa and Becky for helping. New member letters will be sent out. Chris & Scott will do a membership table at the Bog Bash on Sept 12th. 

MRF Report / Legislative Report (Todd R): MRF - Highway funding bill passed the US Senate but not the House, defunding road block in Georgia was good. The House will eventually take up this bill when they do an alert will come out be prepared to send emails/letters when this happens. Meeting of the Minds is coming up Sept 24th if you want to attend. This is a great conference please consider attending it. There will be an MRF fundraiser at the rally.

Legislative - Todd attended a fundraiser for Rep. Kurt Daudt recently the MN Pac paid for this please donate to the PAC so these face to face meetings can continue so we can talk to our legislators about issues that concern us. There is an impending bill for next years' legislative session that will force a motorcyclist to carry a $25,000 personal injury protection insurance policy. Todd reiterated that this could be a very costly insurance policy and stressed the importance of calling your insurance company and getting a quote for this type of insurance and forwarding that response to him. Todd will ask the ABATE of Minnesota Board of Directors about what direction they want him to go about this issue. Motion to authorize our Chapter Rep Mike J. to tell the Board of Directors' that Lake Chapter is against legislation that would require motorcyclist to carry a $25,000 Personal Injury Protection insurance policy - Mike E. 2nd Bill J. Motion - Passed.
MN MC Safety Task Force: go to the website https://dps.mn.gov/divisions/ots/mmsc/Pages/default.aspx for more info.
State Rally (Smoker): Corn Feed at 3pm, motorcycle pull, great bands. Come on out. We have sold more advanced tickets than we ever have before. Thanks to everyone who has recruited sponsors. 4 trucks needed to transport wood from Popeye's to the rally at 11am. Dave & Jim will handle the canopy for the rally.
Products (Holly R.): No report

Dial-A-Ride (Mike E): Mike explained what DAR is all about 
Motion to accept the committee reports - Ken, 2nd Todd Motion - Passed
OTHER REPORTS
Drawing (Mike E): Nancy (Olive) won a $5 off products coupon, Cathy and Batman each won a ticket for the state rally
OLD BUSINESS: Jim Orn does fundraisers at the Kingston Mini-mart this might be a good stop on the spring run – topic tabled until next year.
NEW BUSINESS:
Set meeting locations/dates: Oct 3rd – Delano Lanes in Delano, 3pm. Nov 7th – Hollywood Roadhouse in New Germany, 3pm. Dec 5th – Madigan’s in Maple Lake, 3pm. Jan 9th – Chops in Hanover, 3pm.
Motion to make a $100 donation to the hospice Nancy Dibb’s mother was in – Batman, 2nd Charm.  Motion - Passed
Steve Award - send your nominations to the Lake Chapter email by the Oct mtg, voting is at the Nov mtg and the award will be presented at the Dec mtg.

Frank Ernst is selling T-shirts to raise funds for the defense of the bikers in Waco, TX. See the abatemn.org website for contact info.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

Sept 4th – 6th ABATE of MN State Rally in Litchfield MN 

Sept 24th – 26th Meeting of the Minds in Wisconsin

Oct 3rd – Delano Lanes in Delano, 3pm

Oct 24th – Toys for Tots at Crossbar in St. Bonifacius

Nov 7th – Hollywood Roadhouse in New Germany, 3pm

Nov 14th – Pool & Dart Tournament at Delano Lanes in Delano

Dec 5th – Madigan’s in Maple Lake, 3pm

Jan 9th – Chops in Hanover, 3pm
Motion to adjourn the meeting - Lee, 2nd Ken. Motion - Passed.

4:12pm

Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern

Motions Passed at the Aug 29th meeting

1. Motion to accept the minutes - Charm, 2nd Ken.  Motion - Passed

2. Motion to increase the MRF Fund from $213.58 to $500.00 and donate the $500.00 to the MRF at the Meeting of Minds in Wisconsin – Charlie, 2nd Todd. Motion - Passed

3. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Popeye, 2nd Dave C.  Motion - Passed

4. Motion to accept the Chapter Rep’s report - Ken, 2nd Charm. Motion - Passed

5. Motion to authorize our Chapter Rep Mike J. to tell the Board of Directors' that Lake Chapter is against legislation that would require motorcyclist to carry a $25,000 Personal Injury Protection insurance policy - Mike E. 2nd Bill J. Motion - Passed.
6. Motion to accept the committee reports - Ken, 2nd Todd. Motion - Passed

7. Motion to make a $100 donation to the hospice Nancy Dibb’s mother was in – Batman, 2nd Charm. Motion - Passed

8. Motion to adjourn the meeting - Lee, 2nd Ken. Motion - Passed.
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